

IVCRC Minutes



- **2023/04/04** at Pardall Center and on Zoom
- Minutes and actions recorded by **Bella Strollo**
- Call to order at **8:00 PM** by **Yiu-On Li, Internal Chair**

A. Setup

A-1. Roll Call

22-23 Honoraria

Name	Attendance	Position
Abraham Del Rio Castillo	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	External Chair
Alex Roginski	👍 Excused ▾	Community Outreach Coordinator
Bella Strollo	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Vice Chair
Bobby Nguyen	✗ Absent ▾	Publicity Coordinator
Carissa Mendoza	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Pearman Fellow
David Sim	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Treasurer
Irena Wong	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Special Projects Coordinator
Madeline Castro	✗ Absent ▾	Historian
Marko Jovanovic	✗ Absent ▾	Events Coordinator
Mulan Nguyen	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Greek Liaison
Riley Hull	👍 Excused ▾	IVTU Liaison
Sanil Katula	👍 Excused ▾	Publicity Coordinator
Sohum Kalia	✗ Absent ▾	Senate Liaison
Teya Weckerly	👍 Excused ▾	Graphic Design Coordinator
Vanessa Gonzalez	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Arts and Culture Commissioner
Yiu-On Li	✓ Present, ☀ Early ▾	Internal Chair

A-2. Excused Absences

Motion/Second: Vanessa/Abraham

Motion to excuse Sanil, Teya, Alex, Riley

Action: 8-0

A-3. Proxies

Motion/Second:

Motion to accept

Action:

A-4. Chumash Land Acknowledgement

“Before we begin, we acknowledge that the lands this University were built upon were founded upon exclusions and erasures of many Indigenous peoples, including those on whose lands it is located, the villages and unceded territories of the Chumash people.”

B. Public Forum

2 minutes per presenter, 3 minutes per Q&A, 5 minutes per discussion.

Sigma Lambda Beta requesting \$6,466.48 for CPR Certification event (Alex, Vank)

- Offering CPR certification to IV
- One of their brother’s passed away in a drowning incident
- Event will take place at the St. George YMCA in IV
- 3 shifts participants can sign up for
- Would benefit 72 participants
- Benefits to IV: new community members being certified
- Reaching out to IVYP, schools in Goleta, and doing tabling to advertise
- YMCA is sending out through their newspaper

Discussion

- They’re asking for double what they requested last year, but inviting more participants

Laughology requesting \$4,320 for comedy shows (Caroline)

- Budget includes 1 headliner, 1 host, marketing, CSO costs, venue costs
- Budget should say spring
- Newsletter data and comedians

Discussion

- We need numbers: how many people on their newsletter? How many people at their previous/next show?
 - Recommend that they start requesting info from people “student” or “nonstudent” so they can get us data on how many nonstudents they reach with the newsletter

Isla Vista Recreation and Park District x UCSB TQComm requesting \$8579.13 for Art in the Park Pride Week

- Supports performers and small businesses
- Can create art together
- IVRPD is marketing their network of families/longer term residents and through their youth program

Discussion

- We’ve been discussing putting a mural in the park for a long time

Report on IVRPD’s Youth Program (reintroduced post-pandemic)

- Serves 1st-6th graders
- Free for all IV residents
- Mostly IV elementary, some Montessori kids
- Goes until 6pm
- 4 rec staff members
- Field trip program (within IV and greater SB area)
- Would love to partner for “exploration clubs” on Saturday
- Find out more about the lighting

C. Action Items

C-1. Old Business

C-2. New Business

Motion/Second: Mulan/Vanessa

Motion to pass \$6,466.48 for CPR Philanthropy Event by Sigma Lambda Beta

Action: Voice vote, 7-0

Motion/Second: Abraham/David

Motion to table Laughology funding request for comedy shows

Action: Voice vote, 8-0

Motion/Second: Vanessa/Irena

Motion to table IVRPD and TQComms Pride Week event

Action: Voice vote, 7-0

Motion/Second: Abraham/Mulan

Motion to pass \$100 for Alex's Garden volunteering event

Action: Voice vote, 8-0

Motion/Second: Vanessa/Abraham

Motion to pass \$497.81 for 500 IVCRC surfboard stickers from High Desert Printing company

Action: Voice vote, 8-0

D. Reports and Vibe Checks (10m)

Discuss just one highlight from your report.

D-1. Advisor Reports

1. Allina
2. Ruth

D-2. Member Reports

3. Projects
 - a. Alex
 - b. Carissa
 - c. Irena
 - d. Marko
 - e. Vanessa
 - f. Bella
4. Publicity
 - a. Bobby
 - b. Mulan
 - c. Sanil

- d. Teya
 - e. Abraham
5. Admin
- a. David
 - b. Madeline
 - c. Riley
 - d. Sohum
 - e. Yiu-On

E. Discussion Items

Hold a retrospective every two weeks.

a. Is there anything anyone would like to cover first? (5m)

- i. Welcome back from break
- ii. Churro vendor:
 - 1. One churro is \$1.20
 - 2. Could do about 1k in spending
 - 3. Fernando's Churro - not on Gateway but could pay out of pocket and get reimbursed
- iii. [Feedback form](#) for Slack member reports please
- iv. Funding for mailing labels (\$10.00), pretty please with a cherry on top?

b. Internal (3m)

- i. Who will order food for next week?
 - 1. Irena
- ii. Who's taking photos of this meeting? (do a selfie)
- iii. Give receipts to David for reimbursement

c. Pardall Carnival (10m)

- i. David's update:
 - 1. The county know about our plan, he's in touch with them
 - 2. Fire department hasn't gotten back to him yet
 - 3. IV foot patrol hasn't gotten back either (can try to stop by in person)
- ii. No longer working with Lucidity, couldn't get them on Gateway on time
 - 1. Will get a sample invoice so that we can get them on Gateway
- iii. Volunteering at Pardall Carnival
 - 1. Irena trying to figure out how to organize it
 - 2. Could use signupgenius
- iv. Requested AS Recycling services

- v. Total barricades services is in Gateway, waiting for more approvals from higher-ups
- vi. All invoices are in from restaurants
- vii. Music performances are kind of up in the air - we'll see if we can get stuff approved

d. Publicity (10m)

- i. Jointly chaired by Abraham and Yiu-On this quarter
- ii. No more meeting recaps
 1. Publicize meeting time once, then focus on bigger things
 2. Prioritize highlighting funding requesters
 - a. Ask David to request publicity graphics from funding requesters
 3. Look at IV Community Calendar
 4. Create spreadsheet to track upcoming events
 - a. Similar to expenditures spreadsheet
 5. Content calendar
- iii. Are we doing fliers in Duffl, Snag, and Gopuff bags to advertise Pardall Carnival?
- iv. Carissa and Vanessa: available to help with publicity and graphics?
 1. 2 posters per person

e. Friendship Manor (10m)

f. Retreat (5m)

- i. Who will be responsible for planning this?

g. ClickUp demo (20m)

h. Anything else? (3m each)

- i. What can I do to be helpful to you?
- ii. Abraham: stay after to collab on publicity

F. Adjournment

Motion/Second: Vanessa/Mulan

Motion to adjourn at 9:01pm

Action: Voice vote, 8-0